
        238 Putnam Avenue 
        Cambridge, MA  02139 
        September 28, 1994 
 
Andrew Schoelkopf 
American Paintings 
Christie's Park Avenue 
502 Park Avenue 
New York, NY  10022 
 
Dear Mr. Schoelkopf: 
 
Re:  Eastman Johnson, The Monk and Child, not dated, oil on 
board, 20 3/8 x 15 3/8 inches sight, collection Ed Nicholson.   
 Inscribed lower left:  "E. Johnson."  I examined this work at 
Christie's on September 17, 1994.   
 
I have not seen this work before September 17, but I did have 
some information on it.  In my opinion it is by Eastman Johnson, 
and I will include it in my catalogue raisonné.  It is a very 
early work--done when his style was just forming.  Moreover, the 
painting has had extensive restoration, including inpainting, 
which made difficult the consideration of his typical stylistic 
characteristics.  Nonetheless, the handling of drapery and the 
window curtain, the expressions on the figures' faces, the 
rusticated interior, and the delineation of the young girl's 
forehead and hands, are all typical of Johnson's early style.   
 
I am calling this picture The Monk and Child, because such a 
painting was exhibited at the Maryland Institute in Baltimore in 
1857, catalogue number 97.  At that time it was owned by a John 
F. Coyle, Esq.  Since this seems to be a European subject and 
the sort that Johnson did not do once he had returned to America 
in 1856, I would date the work as mid-1850s.  When he returned 
to the United States in 1856, he lived with his family in 
Washington D. C.  Eager to establish himself, he began even then 
to sell pictures and to send them out on exhibition.   
 
More research could be done on this picture.  I would be pleased 
to know the name of the new owner and will pass along any more 
information I find. 
 
        Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 



        Patricia Hills 
        Art Historian, author 
        Eastman Johnson, 1972  
 
 


